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Area Visits - The RD team requested a date from each Area for our visits.  We have received one so far 

Western Subs tentatively on April 27th.  We once again request dates for to come visit your area and answers 

questions and talk about service stuff. 

Autonomy Zonal Forum Event – The RD team attend the Autonomy Zonal Forum Event on January 30th which 

was held on Zoom.  We attended workshops on CBDM, Virtual Meetings, and Accountability.  The 

Accountability workshop was particularly good, and the speaker emphasized compassion and reminded us 

that everyone doing service is a volunteer.  After attending the CBDM workshop I reached to WDROA about 

having the presenter give a workshop for that area. 

CP Meeting – The RD team attended the Conference participant meeting on Feb 13th.  We discussed the WSC 

finances and were broken into to small groups.  We discussed two questions  

1. What strategies can we employ to help members understand the need to support services through 
contributions? 

and 

2. How can we work together as a Conference to achieve World Services’ goal, that 70% of our expense for 
services be funded by contributions (contributions from members, groups, and service bodies, not 
literature sales)? 

My group answered on question 2.  There were a lot of people and we had about three minutes to share so I 

didn’t get to talk about our Ad-Hoc.   The World Board Chair Tali, passed away.  She was in the CP meeting the 

day before her passing.  I enjoyed listening to her Chair the WSC  

There are two Webinars for March: 

 13 March 2021, 11:00 am to 1:00 pm, Pacific Standard Time:  How do Virtual Meetings connect to the service system? 

20 March 2021, 11:00 am to 1:00 pm, Pacific Daylight Time:  Current activity at NA World Services 

To see up-coming Zonal and Regional events visit: https://www.na.org/?ID=events-main 

Budget- We submitted a budget for 2021 with things still up in the air and fiscal issues within our region we 

are suggesting that the budget be revised.  We do wish to give presentations and participate in events but feel 

budgeting for physical travel would in appropriate.  Therefore, our revised budget is $200 to use for 

presentation materials and registration fees as needed.    

 MZF – the next meeting is March 20-21st we will be attending via Zoom and will provide a full report. 

SPAD! - The Spiritual Principle a Day (SPAD) Book Project will be posting draft entries for your review very soon, and 

principles are online for you to write about now: www.na.org/spad 

The drafts include entries on 22 different spiritual principles: 

http://www.na.org/spad


Accountability, Authenticity, Awareness, Commitment, Communication, Connectedness, Courage, Discipline, Flexibility, 
Freedom, Hospitality, Humor, Inclusiveness, Integrity, Optimism, Patience, Prudence, Self-Acceptance, Self-Support, 
Tolerance, Unconditional Love, and We. 

Check it out! Send input on any or all of the entries by 31 May 2021 

If you’d prefer to do some advance writing on spiritual principles, 23 of them are posted ready for your thoughts, through 
the month of March, including, but not limited to:    

Attentiveness, Caring, Consistency, Interdependence, Purpose, Selflessness, Sincerity, Solidarity, and Steadfastness 

NA literature is written by addicts. Be the we. Share your input or your writing. 

 

Submitted in the Spirt of Service the RD Team 

 


